

MANITOBA AG EX 2024

PRIZE BOOK

ENTRY DEADLINE: OCTOBER 1, 2024

2024 Manitoba Ag Ex Judges:

Dave Durie - Vegreville, AB

TBA

TBA

TBA

PROVINCIAL EXHIBITION OF MANITOBA 1200 – 13TH Street Unit 1A Brandon, MB R7A 4S8 P: 204-726-3590

entries@provincialex.com

Table of Contents

IMPORTANT NOTICES	2
ENTRY FEES	3
EVENT INFORMATION	4
TENTATIVE SCHEDULE	TBA5
GENERAL EXHIBITOR RULES	6
LIABILITY	9
BRANDON FIRE DEPARTMENT REGULATIONS	10
SHOW RING ETHICS	11
BEEF PREMIER EXHIBITOR & PREMIER BREEDER	13
AWARDS SCORING SYSTEM	13
ALL BREEDS SHOWMANSHIP	14
TWERDUN SCHOLARSHIP	15
ANGUS SHOW	16
ANGUS JUNIOR SHOW	18
CHAROLAIS SHOW	19
CHAROLAIS JUNIOR SHOW	21
GELBVIEH SHOW	22
GELBVIEH JUNIOR SHOW	25
HEREFORD SHOW	26
LIMOUSIN SHOW	31
PERCENTAGE/LIM FLEX SHOW	33
LIMOUSIN JUNIOR SHOW	35
SHORTHORN SHOW	36
SHORTHORN JUNIOR SHOW	38
SIMMENTAL SHOW	39
SIMMENTAL JUNIOR SHOW	42
SPECKLE PARK SHOW	43
SPECKLE PARK JUNIOR SHOW	45
PROSPECT STEER AND HEIFER SHOW	46
LITTLE LADY CLASSIC	47
JACKPOT BULL SHOW	47
SUPREME BREED EXTRAVAGANZA	48
OFFICIAL PHOTOGRAPHER	48
LIVE INTERNET SHOW BROADCAST	48
ACCOMODATION QUESSTIONS?	48

IMPORTANT NOTICES

NOTE* There WILL be a CAP of 500 Cattle Head for the MB AG EX 2024 show.

Entries close October 1, 2024

• All animals coming to MB Ag Ex must have CCIA ear tags in place when arriving at the grounds.

- Straw bedding will not be allowed in the barns for 2024. Shavings will be available for purchase on grounds.
- A first bedding of wood chips will be provided
- Tie out time will be at 6:00 P.M.
- Stalls and pens are to be cleaned into main aisles prior to 8:00 P.M. and aisles and passage will be kept clean and clear at all times. Please bring your own wheelbarrow for handing of manure.
- Non Smoking By-law is in effect.
- No open liquor is permitted in the Keystone Centre complex unless purchased from the Keystone Centre directly.
- All exhibitors are required to carry proper liability insurance while participating at Provincial Exhibition Events. Proof of documentation MUST be supplied with your entry form or by October 9, 2024 by email to entries@provincialex.com *This information is mandatory before your entry is confirmed.
- No vehicles allowed in tie out or barn areas.
- Stalling of multiple breeds in one barn is subject to availability and is at the discretion of the AG Ex Committee.
- No dogs allowed

STORE ON SITE

Total Farm Supply will be on site this year and will have show supplies available for purchase on site. Hay and shavings will be <u>available</u> at the Feed Store ONLY during hours as posted.

VET ON SITE

Innovative Veterinary Services (IVS) will be on site and available during MB AG EX for emergencies.

Dr. Grayson Ross, DVM - Livestock Veterinarian

Cell: (204) 851 – 2293 – Office: (204) 727 – 7807

The Prize Book will be available on our website: http://www.provincialexhibition.com/
Online entries at https://www.assistexpo.ca/manitoba-ag-ex

ENTRY FEES

GST is applicable on all fees, unless otherwise stated. All credit card purchases will be subject to a 3% convenience fee. Entries are not confirmed until all fees are paid.

Fees are subject to change:

Cattle Stall	\$82.50 per stall
Environmental Fee	\$10.50 per head
Tie Out Fee	\$25.75 per head

Tack stall (5ft across) \$309.00

Breed Show entry fee \$26.80 *late entry is \$56.65

Junior Breed show entry fee \$5.00 Breeder's Herd \$21.65 All Breeds Showmanship \$6.50

Prospect Steer/Heifer Show \$26.80 (if head is entered in other classes)
Prospect Steer/Heifer Show \$83.68 (for one night and prospect show only)

Jackpot Bull Showmanship \$56.65 Little Lady Classic \$56.65

Other Options:

Camping (Electrical only) \$43.25/night *must be booked in advance see our website to book online

Hay per bale \$13.00 *subject to availability

Shavings per bale \$7.75

*All entry fees must be paid in full to be considered as confirmed entry

*substitution fees – see Ag Ex specific rules

*Late entry fees will need to be paid in full before considered as confirmed entry

^{*}Please Note* If you choose not to enter and make payment online and would rather enter by paper copy, a \$20.00 additional administration fee will be charged.

EVENT INFORMATION

Manitoba Ag Ex 2024 October 23 - October 26, 2024

The Manitoba Ag Ex (MB Ag Ex) is proudly produced by the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba and is held under the auspices of the Provincial Exhibition.

The Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba will be follows all current Manitoba Heath Guidelines during the Manitoba Ag Ex. Rules and Regulations are subject to change at any given time.

The MB Ag Ex committee is a working group of the Exhibition whose members are appointed by the various breed organizations.

Mailing Address:

Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba

1200 13th Street Unit 1A Brandon, MB R7A 4S8

Phone: (204) 726-3590

http://provincialexhibition.com/ email: entries@provincialex.com

Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba Executive

President: Clint Swain

Vice President: Tim Rowan

MB Ag Ex Committee Members

Show Chairs: Tracey Wilcox & Bob Scott

Show Committee Directors:

Devon Boitson Angus: Scott Baron Charolais: Gelbvieh: Cynthia Wirgau Steven Manns Hereford: Fran Wilkinson **Highland:** Limousin: **Brody Daniel**

Short Horn: Lesley Hedley & Marty Madsen

Patrick & Tracey Wilcox Simmental:

Kat Sauter Speckle Park:

Junior Show: Shealyn Toews & Megan Biswitherick

Prospect Steer & Heifer: Dallas Johnston

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE

Arrival Time: Monday, October 21, 2024 2:00 pm cattle can arrive and be put in tie out, no cattle in barn until Tuesday.

Weigh Time 1:00 PM Tuesday, October 22, 2024, Check with your Breed Rep on when Weighing will be done for your Breed

Show Arenas Legend

Show Ring #1 – Arena South Show Ring #2 – Arena North

Tuesday, October 22, 2024, at the Dome Building

6:00 pm Exhibitor's Evening

Wednesday, October 23, 2024 - Barn 3

Ag Education:

9:00 am Moo Mania 1:00 pm Ewe Mania

Wednesday, October 23, 2024- In the Show Ring

1:00 pm Little Lady Classic 3:00 pm Jackpot Bull Show

6:00 pm Tie Out

Thursday, October 24, 2024- in the Show Ring

9:00 am Angus Show – South Ring
9:00 am Shorthorn Show – North Ring
1:00 pm Speckle Park Show – North Ring
TBA Limousin Show – North Ring
TBA Highland Cattle Show – South Ring

6:00 pm Tie Out

Friday, October 25, 2024 - in the Show Ring

9:00 amSimmental Show – South Ring10:00 amGelbvieh Show – North Ring1:00 pmHereford Show – South Ring1:00 pmCharolais Show – North Ring

6:00 pm Tie Out

6:00 pm **Supreme Breed Extravaganza**

8:00 pm Party in the Dirt

Saturday, October 26, 2024- in the Show Ring

9:00 am Junior Show & Showmanship 2:00 pm Prospect Steer / Heifer Show

4:00 pm Release

TIMES ARE TENTATIVE AND ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE.

GENERAL EXHIBITOR RULES

These General Rules and Regulations apply to all Exhibitors, Employees, Performers, Tradesmen, and Concession Personnel, with no exception unless noted or approved by the Executive Committee, such decisions are final.

- 1. Any exhibitor who violates any of the General Rules or any of the rules printed in the Prize Book, and upon the decision of the Executive Committee, shall be liable to forfeiture of any prize money and awards they may have been awarded, and may be barred from further competition for a period decided by the Executive Committee.
- 2. Once the fair committee has set up a display no exhibit shall be removed, changed or sampled until the stated release time of exhibits.
- 3. All livestock and other exhibits must remain in the barns, or display area until release time as scheduled unless special permission is granted to remove said exhibit at an earlier time. All exhibitors failing to abide by this rule will automatically forfeit all or such portion of the prize money as the Executive Committee shall determine in its discretion, and offenders may be barred for one year.
- 4. The Exhibition reserves unconditionally the right to accept or reject any entry, and the right to inspect, examine or verify any entry.
- 5. It is the responsibility of the Exhibitor to make him/herself familiar with all rules of the Exhibition. The latest updated version can be found on our website.
- 6. Any protests are to be submitted to the Show Office (addressed to the Manitoba AG EX Cattle Show Committee) in writing along with a \$50 fee within two hours.

Manitoba Ag Ex Specific Rulings

- Entries close October 1, 2024. Entries received after the deadline may be subject for refusal.
- There will be no class Prize Money paid to purebred beef breeds at the 2024 show with the exception of the Angus show.

• ALL CATTLE MUST BE CCIA TAGGED UPON ARRIVAL ON THE SHOW GROUNDS **There will be no exceptions to this rule.

- Stalls and pens are to be cleaned into the aisles prior to **8:00 P.M.** and aisles and passage will be always kept clean and clear. No straw will be allowed for 2024. The exhibition will provide wood chip base to be spread before moving in time. Hay & shavings will be available for purchase on grounds but is suggested to pre-order with entry to assure availability. **Please bring your own wheelbarrow for handing of manure.**
- All Breed Champions MUST participate in the Supreme Breed Extravaganza on Friday, October 25, 2024. Failure to participate will result in forfeiture of Breed Prize Money and the RBC Beef Supreme certificate for Agribition.
- Sale animals are subject to 2.5% commission on sale amount and payable immediately following the sale to the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba livestock office. (In Canadian Funds). Any animals passed are charged sales commission on the highest bid.
 - a. NOTE: See specific breed for rule on eligibility of sale animals.
- All exhibitors must be properly attired when showing in the ring.

- The Breeders Herd must be entered at the time of making initial online entry. It is not an automatic entry. Breeders' Herd is a Hays classification. ONLY purebred animals having previously shown in Hays Classification classes are eligible.
- Entries must coincide with the total number of animals to be stabled. Exhibitor will only be allotted stalls for number of stock brought to the show. Cow/calf pair class entry is considered one stall entry, but exhibitor is given 2 spaces for a unit.
- All entries must be owned and registered in the name of the Exhibitor. All registered animals whether owned by one person or by more than one person (individually or jointly) which are maintained on one farm or breeding unit are the production of one farm or breeding unit. Photocopies of registration papers must accompany exhibits.
- No refunds on entry fees unless accompanied by veterinary certificate. Certificates must be received by show time to be eligible for refund. NO refunds on stall fees. Exhibitors making entries and not exhibiting them shall forfeit all fees paid for entries.
- Substitution of entries within the same class by the same owner will be permitted without a veterinary certificate up to October 15th, 2024. After October 15, 2024, a veterinary certificate will be required. All substitutions must be accompanied by a photocopy of the pedigree of the substitution to prove ownership of that animal by the exhibitor as of October 1 of the current year. A fee of \$40.00 will be applied on all substitutions. Fee for all cross substitutions will be \$75. Payable at the time of substitution. All substitutions must be made before noon on weigh day.
- There will be an additional \$25.00 office charge for every transaction after the original entry is made, in addition to late entry fees. This rule will be strictly enforced.
- There will be a \$55.00 charge if cheques are returned for any reason.
- All animals must be halter broken. This rule will be strictly enforced by elimination. All bulls over 12 months must have a nose lead/humbug whenever they are out of their stalls. This rule is for the safety of all exhibitors and spectators alike and will be strictly enforced.
- Show harness is mandatory.
- No more than 2 animals to be lead at a time to tie-outs.
- Steers must be ready for weighing Friday, October 25, 2024, from 4:00 5:00 PM All other Livestock shall be in place by, Tuesday October 22, 2024, at 12:00 noon and not before 8:00 a.m. ALL animals will be released 4:00 p.m., Saturday, October 26, 2024.
- EARLY RELEASE TIMES must be requested at time of entry and may be granted on a case-by-case basis with Committee approval. Livestock must not leave grounds until release time without preapproval. Any livestock leaving before release time may forfeit their prize money.
- All show cattle must be individually weighed.
- Unless otherwise stated, there are no restrictions on multiple exhibits in any classes exclusive of the Breeder's Herd & Get of Sire Class.
- Each breed **MUST** have a minimum of 24 animals and 3 exhibitors in order to have a show; however, there may be exceptions made by the show committee
- Breed supervisors (Barn Bosses) The Manitoba Ag Ex Stabling Committee has complete authority of the stabling of livestock in the barns, allocation of tie-out spaces and control of trimming chutes and trimming in the barns. The Barn Superintendents are responsible to enforce all barn rules, including cleanliness of barns and aisles and to assist the exhibitors with problems in the barns. The Breed Supervisors are selected by the breed association to assist the exhibitors of their respective breeds. The

Breed Supervisors co-operate and work under the authority of the Barn Superintendents and Stabling Committee. Breed Supervisor (Barn Boss) duties include:

- Assist Breeders with Stabling upon arrival at MB Ag Ex.
- Read tattoos and check any substitutions.
- Assist with the weighing and processing of livestock.
- Co-operate with the Stabling Committee and Manitoba Ag Ex Management in keeping stall areas and aisles always clean and tidy. Ensure that the exhibitors have manure in the aisles prior to 8:00 P.M. each day and aisles and passageways are kept clean and clear.
- Enforce tie-out time of 6:00 p.m.; tie-in times of 8:00 A.M.; and release time of 4:00 p.m. Saturday, October 26, 2024.
- Assist the breeders with problems in their respective barn area.
- Attend Barn Boss meetings each morning at 9:00 a.m. with MB Ag Ex Management to provide information to ensure smooth operation of the show.
- Assist in the release of Sale animals.
- Assist the exhibitors and breed association with the Breed's respective show and sale.
- Maintain proper conduct and encourage co-operation among exhibitors.
- Fire Regulations: All fire hoses and exits must be kept clear of tack, etc. at all times. No exceptions. All electrical cords must be kept clear of shavings and other debris.

SEE FIRE REGULATION PAGE ix

- Health requirements for show only:
 - A. Canadian Livestock No tests or health certificates are required.
 - B. American Livestock All livestock from the US must meet all requirements for import into Canada. For the import of cattle, bison sheep or goats an import permit is required from the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA). Please contact your closest District Office of the CFIA or check the CFIA web page online for a permit application.

Note: USA Exhibitors may wish to contact their USDA Veterinarians for further details however, a permit is still required for all ruminants imported for show or sale.

C. All Cattle are required to have a CCIA tag in their ear prior to leaving the farm of origin either for show or for sale. American cattle can have the tag applied at the first destination in Canada. Health requirements - For Sale Purposes

- D. Canadian Cattle Sales Management may require that the cattle be eligible for export to the USA. At present all intact cattle (other than heifers going to a feedlot) from Manitoba require a TB test prior to export to the USA. Brucellosis tests are not required for export to the USA however some of the individual States may require this test. It is therefore up to Sales Management to instruct entrants if specific tests are required prior to the sale. Important: Potential exporters and importers should be aware that conditions for export and/or import may change by Manitoba Ag Ex date. Also, they should be aware that individual states may have individual requirements for health status, specific tests and for permits. It is the responsibility of the American purchaser to ensure that all requirements are met for import into the USA and into their particular state.
- E. Diseased Animals In the interest of maintaining a high standard of animal health, all livestock may be subject to inspection following delivery through the period of the Show by Veterinarians employed by the Provincial Exhibition. Animals found to have a contagious disease must be

treated in the barn under the supervision of the Official Veterinarian. If conditions are found to be serious enough, the owner of the infected animal shall be required to remove the animal from the premises.

• The exhibitor/participant, at his or her own cost, shall procure and maintain in full force and effect during the time of this Agreement, a Commercial General Liability (CGL) insurance policy or other insurance form acceptable to Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba management with a combined single limit of not less than *TWO MILLION DOLLARS* (\$2,000,000.00 CAD) for bodily injury or death and for property damage. The insurance policy must have a policy territory which includes Canada and be underwritten by an insurer acceptable to the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba (generally AM Best rating of B+ or higher). The Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba must be added as an additional insured on the exhibitor's insurance policy:

Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba Unit 1 – 1200 13th Street Brandon, MB R7A 4S8

Insurance coverage meeting the above requirements must be maintained during the period of October 21rd, to October 27th, 2024. This insurance is designed to protect the attending general public, other exhibitors/participants, the fair organizers as well as yourself against possible lawsuits arising from your participation at our event.

Exhibitors/Participants who have not provided proof of sufficient coverage will not be allowed to move-in, participate and/or set up their booth(s) until the insurance certificate has been provided to the Provincial Exhibition management.

If you already have Commercial General Liability Insurance in place and the Provincial Exhibition has been added as an additional insured, please provide the Provincial Exhibition with a certificate of insurance, this can be obtained from your insurance provider. Please email to mailto:entries@provincialex.com
If you do not carry insurance normally, short-term insurance policies covering your liability exposure for the period of the event can be obtained by contacting any insurance Broker. Insurance certificates are to be sent to the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba email entries@provincialex.com NO LATER than October 9th, 2024. Entries are not considered confirmed until insurance information has been provided.

• PHOTOGRAPHS OF EXHIBITOR(S) AND/OR EXHIBITS: Each exhibitor shall agree that photographs taken of the exhibitor and/or exhibits by any photographer approved by the MB Ag Ex may be used for purposes of promotion by the MB Ag Ex or its official sponsors.

LIABILITY

The Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba will not be liable for any loss, damage, or injury to the Exhibitor/Participant, including its owner, rider, products, or employees. Exhibitors and Participants must maintain insurance on their exhibit, equipment, animals, and staff at their own expense. The exhibitor/participant/owner/rider agrees to indemnify and hold harmless both the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba and the Keystone Centre including their respective Directors, Members, Employees, Volunteers and/or the Show Committee against any and all claims of any persons whomsoever. The Provincial Exhibition assumes no liability for damages or losses resulting from or related to the failure of the Exhibitor to comply with the provisions of the agreement. Under these circumstances the Provincial Exhibition is under no obligation to refund the Exhibitor's fees.

BRANDON FIRE DEPARTMENT REGULATIONS

The following Manitoba Fire Code Regulations shall be observed by all exhibitors at the Keystone Centre Complex, Brandon. Please note that there are revisions to the Brandon Fire Department Regulations.

Booth/Display Requirements

- Vertical panels at the back of the booth shall not exceed **eight (8) feet** in height (exceptions to the eight (8) foot regulation may be allowed by the Keystone Centre Complex and the Brandon Fire Department although pre-approval is required.
- All booths shall be constructed with non-combustible or limited combustible materials.
- Tents, that allow access to the public, must be fire resistant or treated with a flame-retardant solution to meet with a flame test as per the Manitoba Fire Code.
- Accumulation of combustible materials within a booth is prohibited.
- Exhibitors are responsible for maintaining their display within the space assigned.

Decorative Material

• All materials used for draping, decorations or dust covers must be fire resistant or treated with a flame-retardant solution to meet with a flame test as per the Manitoba Fire Code

Hazardous Displays

• Hazardous displays of any nature shall not be permitted in any exhibition area. This includes but is not limited to hot flames, hot coals, L.P.G. lighters, charcoal grills, flammable liquids, toxic liquids or gases, hazardous chemicals, or any hazardous liquids, solids or gases of a similar nature.

Use of Propane

- No indoor use of propane of any size.
- Outdoor use is permitted.

Electrical Equipment

- All electrical equipment (portable panels etc.) shall be tied directly into the electrical panels. This shall be done by a qualified electrician.
- Surge protected power bars may be used for temporary power source (CSA Approved).
- If an extension cord must be used it is required to be plugged into a permanent power supply (CSA Approved. Must be unplugged when not being used and without supervision).
- No cords are to be run under or put underneath any woodchips.
- All appliances shall comply with Manitoba Electrical Code or C.S.A.
- Ceiling tiles shall not be lifted to accommodate electrical drop cords.

Heat Producing Appliances

- All appliances shall be U.L.C. approved.
- All-natural gas/propane connections shall be conducted, under permit, by a licensed contractor.
- Appliances that are heat producing shall be provided with an adequate barrier to protect the public from burn injuries.
- When these appliances are operational, they shall not be left unattended.
- All appliances must be approved for indoor use to be operated inside.

Fire Exits

- Exit doors shall be always kept free of obstructions. Chairs, tables and other display equipment must be clear of all aisles, corridors, stairwells and other exit areas.
- The entire width of the exit door/s shall be maintained free of obstructions.

Exit Signs

- Exit signs must be visible from any location in a room.
- Temporary exit signs may be required, to identify exit travel or exit door locations, if a display obstructs the existing exit signs.

Fire Hose Cabinets, Fire Alarm Pull Stations, Portable Fire Extinguishers

• Each of these fire safety supports must be visible and accessible at all times. Adjustments to space and equipment will be required. Nothing is to be stored in front of any fire safety devices at any time.

Non-Compliance Tickets

Failure to comply with the above regulations may result in the issuing of a Non-Compliance Ticket with fines subject to the fee schedule as per Fire Prevention By-Law No. 6063/12/93.

SHOW RING ETHICS

IAFE (International Association of Fairs & Expositions) NATIONAL CODE OF SHOW RING ETHICS

Exhibitors of animals at livestock shows shall always deport themselves with honesty and good sportsmanship. Their conduct in this competitive environment shall always reflect the highest standards of honor and dignity to promote the advancement of agricultural education. This code applies to juniors as well as open class exhibitors who compete in structured classes of competition. This code applies to all livestock offered in any event at a livestock show. In addition to the "IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics", fairs and livestock shows may have rules and regulations which they impose on the local, county, state, provincial and national levels.

All youth leaders working with junior exhibitors are under an affirmative responsibility to do more than avoid improper conduct or questionable acts. Their moral values must be so certain and positive that those younger and more pliable will be influenced by their fine example. Owners, exhibitors, fitters, trainers and absolutely responsible persons, who violate the code of ethics will forfeit premiums, awards and auction proceeds and shall be prohibited from future exhibitions in accordance with the rules adopted by the respective fairs and livestock shows. Exhibitors who violate this code of ethics demean the integrity of all livestock exhibitors and should be prohibited from competition at all livestock shows in the United States and Canada.

The following is a list of guidelines for all exhibitors and all livestock in competitive events:

- 1. All exhibitors must present, upon request of fair and livestock show officials, proof of ownership, length of ownership and age of all animals entered. Misrepresentation of ownership, age or any facts relating thereto is prohibited.
- 2. Owners, exhibitors, fitters, trainers, or absolutely responsible persons shall provide animal health certificates from licensed veterinarians upon request by fair or livestock show officials.
- 3. Junior exhibitors are expected to care for and groom their animals while at fairs or livestock shows.
- 4. Animals shall be presented to show events where they will enter the food chain free of violate drug residues. The act of entering an animal in a livestock show is the giving of consent by the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer and/or absolutely responsible person for show management to obtain any specimens of urine, saliva, blood or other substances from the animal to be used in testing. Animals not entered in an event which culminates with the animal entering the food chain shall not be administered drugs other than in accordance with applicable federal, state, and provincial statues, regulation and rules. Livestock shall not be exhibited if the drugs administered in accordance with federal, state and provincial statutes, regulations and rules affect the animals' performance or appearance at the event.

If the laboratory report on the analysis of saliva, urine, blood or other sample taken from livestock indicates the presence of forbidden drugs or medication, this shall be prima facie evidence such substance has been administered to the animal either internally or externally. It is presumed that the sample of urine, saliva, blood, or other substance tested by the laboratory to which it is sent is the ones taken from the animal in question, its integrity is preserved and all procedures of said collection and preservation, transfer to the laboratory pertains to the sample taken from the animal in question and correctly reflects the condition of the animal at the time the sample was taken, with the burden on the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person to prove otherwise.

At any time after an animal arrives on the fair or livestock show premises, all treatments involving the use of drugs and/or medications for the sole purpose of protecting the health of the animal shall be administered by a licensed veterinarian.

- 5. Any surgical procedure or injection of any foreign substance or drug or the external application of any substance (irritant, counterirritant, or similar substance) which could affect the animal's performance or alter its natural contour, confirmation, or appearance, except external applications of substances to the hoofs or horns of animals which affect appearance only and except for surgical procedures performed by a duly licensed veterinarian for the sole purpose of protecting the health of the animal is prohibited.
- 6. The use of showing and/or handling practices or devices such as striking animals to cause swelling, using electrical contrivance, or other similar practices are not acceptable and are prohibited.
- 7. Direct criticism or interference with the judge, fair or livestock show management, other exhibitors, breed representatives, or show officials before, during, or after the competition event is prohibited. In the furtherance of their official duty, all judges, fair and livestock show management, or other show officials shall be treated with courtesy, cooperation and respect and no person shall direct abusive or threatening conduct toward them.
- 8. No owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person shall conspire with another person or persons to intentionally violate this code of ethics or knowingly contribute or cooperate with another person or persons either by affirmative action or inaction to violate this code of ethics. Violation of this rule shall subject such individual to disciplinary action.
- 9. The application of the code of ethics provides for absolute responsibility for an animals' condition by an owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or participant whether or not he or she was actually instrumental in or had actual knowledge of the treatment of the animal in contravention of this code of ethics.
- 10. The act of entering an animal is the giving of consent by the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person to have disciplinary action taken by the fair or livestock show for violation of this Code of Show Ring Ethics and any other rules of competition of the fair or livestock show without recourse against the fair or livestock show. The act of entering an animal is the giving consent that any proceedings or disciplinary action taken by the fair or livestock show may be published with the name of the violator or violators in any publication of the International Association of Fairs and Expositions, including "Fairs and Expositions" and any special notice to members.
- 11. The act of entering of an animal in a fair or livestock show is the giving of verification by the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person that he or she has read the IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics and understands the consequences and penalties provided for actions prohibited by the code. It is further consent that any action which contravenes these rules and is also in violation of federal, state or provincial statues, regulations, or rules may be released to appropriate law enforcement authorities with jurisdiction over such infractions.

Manitoba Ag Ex is committed to the belief that every animal shall be treated humanely. Activities or events that involve situations having a high probability of injury or illness to an animal are unacceptable to the goals and objections of Manitoba Ag Ex.

See our animal care policy – see our website

BEEF PREMIER EXHIBITOR & PREMIER BREEDER

AWARDS SCORING SYSTEM

1. Grand Champion and Reserve do not gain additional points. Awards will be based on points awarded to the first six placings in the single breeding classes on the following basis.

1st - 6 points 2nd - 5 points 3rd - 4 points 4th - 3 points 5th - 2 points 6th - 1 point

All points earned to be used to calculate the final score. In the event of a tie, the tie will be broken by the placings in the Breeder's Herd, Get of Sire, etc., respectively.

2. In joint ownership, one owner only can show animals.

3. Definitions:

Premier Exhibitor: Points will be awarded to the Show String on a prizes won by animals bred by

the Exhibitor with the highest placing's in classes for single animals.

Premier Breeder: Points will be awarded to the Show String on the basis of the prizes won by

animals bred by the Exhibitor with the highest placings in classes for single

animals.

ALL BREEDS SHOWMANSHIP

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024, 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA Entry Fee: \$6.50

*all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

ENTRIES WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED AT THE SHOW

Rules

- 1. Competitions open to junior breed members or 4-H club members.
- 2. Entrants must show either a heifer calf or yearling heifer that has been entered in any other open or junior class but not necessarily owned by them. No Bulls!!
- 3. Participants are asked to dress neatly and wear a show harness.
- 4. Class splits will be determined after close of entries.
- 5. Entrants must be a minimum of 7 years of age as of January 1 of the current year for Junior to Senior Classes.
- 6. Entries close October 1st, 2024.

The winner of each age group will compete for the Twerdun Scholarship.

The overall winner will win a scholarship worth \$2500.00.

Please see the Twerdun Scholarship page for more information.

Class#

SHA – Juniors 7 - 12 as of Jan. 1 of current year

Champion: \$50

Reserve Champion: \$50 All others: \$30 each

SHB - Intermediates 13 - 16 as of Jan. 1 of current year

Champion: \$50

Reserve Champion: \$50 All others: \$30 each

SHC- Seniors 17 - 21 as of Jan. 1 of current year

Champion: \$50

Reserve Champion: \$50 All others: \$30 each

SHD – Pee Wee 6 and under as of Jan. 1 current year.

*Ribbons only – no cash Prizes

*not eligible for Twerdun Scholarship



Twerdun Wealth Management's Value Proposition to individuals and businesses is that: We strive to simplify your life by creating a customized financial plan to build your nest egg, minimize taxes and guide you to a stress-free, comfortable retirement.

Our firm works with clients in the Brandon, rural Manitoba and Winnipeg markets. We have built strong business relationships with corporate and non-corporate clients.

We support students to further their education as they are the future. Growing up in rural Manitoba, I realized how costly it is to further one's education and scholarships provide funds to offset some of those costs.

TWERDUN SCHOLARSHIP

The Twerdun Scholarship will be available for all participants that qualify to enter in the All-Breeds Showmanship ONLY.

The winner of all age groups of the All-Breeds Showmanship will compete for the overall winner. The overall winner will win the Twerdun Scholarship valued at \$2500.00.

Terms & Conditions:

- You MUST attend a post-secondary institution to have the scholarship funds to activate.
- Along with a written request to the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba, proof of enrolment and registration is required for the funds to be distributed.
- If the recipient enrolls, registers and then does not attend, the scholarship will be forfeited with any refund going to the Provincial Exhibition of Manitoba.
- The type of post-secondary school enrollment, (what courses you choose to take) does not affect the scholarship.
- If you choose not to attend a post-secondary school within two years of high school graduation, the scholarship shall be forfeited.
- There will be no interest accrued while the funds are in hold.

ANGUS SHOW

Open Show: Thursday, October 24, 2024, 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre – South Show Ring

Judge: Dave Durie Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- The Red Angus and Black Angus require a minimum of 20 head to have their own show. If either does not meet the 20 head requirement, this will be a joint show.
 - 2014 2024 born Angus Gold Show entries: "entries must be Angus RFID tagged."
- Animals competing must have a Canadian Angus Association registration number at the time of judging. Unregistered, pending or "applied for" animals will not be allowed to show.
- Tattoos must be legible.
- Any animal with colour products applied to it in a Canadian Angus Association sponsored show will be disqualified from the show.
- Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.

THERE WILL BE ABSOLUTELY NO AEROSOL PAINT OR COLORING ENHANCEMENTS ALLOWED AT THE MANITOBA ANGUS GOLD SHOW

Class

- 100. Female calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 101. Champion Junior Heifer Calf
- 102. Reserve Champion Junior Heifer Calf
- 103. Champion Senior Heifer Calf
- 104. Reserve Champion Senior Heifer Calf
- 105. Female heifer born January 1, 2023 December 31, 2023
- 106. Champion Junior Female
- 107. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 108. Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit and the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.

- 109. Female born 2021 and older with 2024 calf at side.
- 110. Champion Senior Female
- 111. Reserve Champion Senior Female
- 112. Grand Champion Female
- 113. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 114. Bull calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 115. Champion Junior Bull Calf
- 116. Reserve Champion Junior Bull Calf
- 117. Champion Senior Bull Calf
- 118. Reserve Champion Senior Bull Calf
- 119. Bull yearling born January 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 120. Champion Junior Bull
- 121. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 122. Bull born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 123. Champion Senior Bull
- 124. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 125. Grand Champion Bull
- 126. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 127. Pair Of Bulls open to bulls exhibited in single classes. Bred but not necessarily owned by the exhibitor. No entry fee ribbons only but entry must be made.
- 128. Champion Pair of Bulls
- 129. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals, bred by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. **Entry Fee \$21.65 Plus G.S.T**.
- 130. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Ribbons Only But Entry Must Be Made.

Premier Breeder

Premier Exhibitor

ANGUS JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: Dave Durie Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Junior Heifers are eligible for the open show but must follow open rules and entries.
- Exhibitors must be paid up members (junior or annual).
- Heifer shows open to animals from Canada
- Entrants limited to one entry per class.
- Age of child must be made at time of entry.
- The show is open to boys and girls between the ages of 7 and 21 years of age and the cattle can be owned by either the junior, the Junior's parents or by the family farm.

THERE WILL BE ABSOLUTELY NO AEROSOL PAINT OR COLORING ENHANCEMENTS ALLOWED AT THE MANITOBA ANGUS GOLD SHOW

CLASS#

- 131. Heifers born after January 1, 2024 Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 132. Heifers born between Jan 1 Dec 31, 2023 Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split

SHOWMANSHIP

See page 1

Please note: Photocopies of registration papers of such animals over one year of age must accompany animals to the show.

CHAROLAIS SHOW

Open Show: Friday, October 25, 2024, 1:00 pm **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre – North Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- Exhibitors are required to wear proper show attire
- All Charolais must be registered at least two weeks prior to show. This rule will be strictly enforced
- Prize Money for classes #200, 205, 208, 209, 214, 219, 222, 227, 228 and 229.

\$100.00 for 1st Place; \$75.00 for 2nd place; \$50.00 for 3rd Place

CLASS#

- 200. Female Calf born on or after January 1, 2024, minimum of six months of age on day of Judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant. Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 201. Champion Junior Heifer Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 202. Reserve Champion Junior Heifer Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 203. Champion Senior Heifer Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 204. Reserve Champion Senior Heifer Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 205. Female Heifer born Jan. 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 206. Champion Junior Female
- 207. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 208. Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 209. Female born prior to January 1, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.

- 210. Champion Senior Female
- 211. Reserve Champion Senior Female
- 212. Grand Champion Female
- 213. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 214. Bull Calf born on or after January 1, 2024 minimum of six months of age on day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant. Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 215. Champion Junior Bull Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 216. Reserve Champion Junior Bull Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 217. Champion Senior Bull Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 218. Reserve Champion Senior Bull Calf Senior, Intermediate and Junior class split
- 219. Bull Yearling born Jan 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 220. Champion Junior Bull
- 221. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 222. Bull born Jan 1, 2022 Dec 31, 2022
- 223. Champion Senior Bull
- 224. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 225. Grand Champion Bull
- 226. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 227. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals bred by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T.
- 228. Progeny of Dam a group of 2 animals from the same Dam. At least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must have been shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No entry fee. Ribbons only, but entry must be made.
- 229. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Ribbons Only But Entry Must Be Made

Premier Breeder Premier Exhibitor

CHAROLAIS JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Heifers show open to animals from Canada.
- Entrants limited to one entry.
- Animals must be purebred.
- Entrants must be between ages 7 and 21.
- Entries may be shown in the open show but entrants must follow open show rules and pay regular entry fee and one stall fee.
- Entry can be owned by either the junior, the junior's parents or by the family farm two weeks prior to the show.

CLASS

230. Heifer - born after January 1, 2024 (If more than 10 entries, class will be split)

Junior Show Champion Heifer Calf

Junior Show Reserve Champion Heifer Calf

231. Heifer - born between Jan 1, 2023 - Dec 31, 2023

Junior Show Champion Yearling

Junior Show Reserve Champion Yearling

SHOWMANSHIP See page 1

Please note: Photocopies of registration papers of such animals over one year of age must accompany animals to the show.

GELBVIEH SHOW

Open Show: Friday, October 25, 2024, 10:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre – North Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- Exhibitors must wear proper show attire. Animals must be shown with show halters.

Class # PUREBRED CLASSES

- 300. Female calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 301. Champion Female Calf
- 302. Reserve Champion Female Calf
- 303. Female heifer born January 1, 2023 February 29, 2023
- 304. Female heifer born March 1, 2023 December 31, 2023
- 305. Champion Junior Female
- 306. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 307. Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit and the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 308. Female born prior to January 1, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.
- 309. Champion Senior Female
- 310. Reserve Champion Senior Female
- 311. Grand Champion Female
- 312. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 313. Bull calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 314. Champion Bull Calf

- 315. Reserve Champion Bull Calf
- **316**. Bull yearling born January 1, 2023 February 29, 2023
- 317. Bull yearling born March 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023
- 318. Champion Junior Bull
- 319. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 320. Bull born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 321. Champion Senior Bull
- 322. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 323. Grand Champion Bull
- 324. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 325. Progeny of Dam Class -. Bred but not necessarily owned by the exhibitor. No entry fee ribbons only but entry must be made.
- 326. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals, breed by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T.
- 327. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Ribbons Only But Entry Must Be Made.
- 328. Balancer or Percentage Female calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 329. Champion Balancer or Percentage Female Calf
- 330. Reserve Champion Balancer or Percentage Female Calf
- 331. Balancer or Percentage Female heifer born January 1, 2023 February 29, 2023
- 332. Balancer or Percentage Female heifer born March 1, 2023 December 31, 2023
- 333. Champion Junior Balancer or Percentage Female
- 334. Reserve Champion Junior Balancer or Percentage Female
- 335. Balancer or Percentage Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit and the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 336. Balancer or Percentage Female born prior to January 1, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.
- 337. Champion Senior Balancer or Percentage Female
- 338. Reserve Champion Senior Balancer or Percentage Female
- 339. Grand Champion Balancer or Percentage Female
- 340. Reserve Grand Champion Balancer or Percentage Female

- 341. Balancer or Percentage Bull calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 342. Champion Balancer or Percentage Bull Calf
- 343. Reserve Champion Balancer or Percentage Bull Calf
- 344. Balancer or Percentage Bull yearling born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 345. Balancer or Percentage Bull yearling born January 1, 2023 March 31, 2023
- 346. Champion Junior Balancer or Percentage Bull
- 347. Reserve Champion Junior Balancer or Percentage Bull
- 348. Balancer or Percentage Bull born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 349. Champion Senior Balancer or Percentage Bull
- 350. Reserve Champion Senior Balancer or Percentage Bull
- 351. Grand Champion Balancer or Percentage Bull
- 352. Reserve Grand Champion Balancer or Percentage Bull
- 353. No class
- 354. Balancer or Percentage Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals, breed by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. **Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T**.
- 355. Balancer or Percentage Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Ribbons Only But Entry Must Be Made.

Premier Breeder

Premier Exhibitor

GELBVIEH JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024, 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Junior Heifers are eligible for the open show but must follow open rules and entries.
- Exhibitors must be paid up members (junior or annual).
- Heifer shows open to animals from Canada
- Entrants limited to one entry per class.
- Age of child must be made at time of entry.
- The show is open to boys and girls between the ages of 7 and 21 years of age and the cattle can be owned by either the junior, the junior's parents or by the family farm.

CLASS#

- 328. Heifers born after January 1, 2024
- 329. Heifers born between Jan 1 Dec 31, 2023

SHOWMANSHIP

See page 1

Please note: Photocopies of registration papers of such animals over one year of age must accompany animals to the show.

HEREFORD SHOW

Open Show: Friday, October 25, 2024, 1:00 PM **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre - South Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

MB Ag Ex Hereford Show abides by the MOE Show Rules as follows:

Show Classes:

- a) All classes may be divided into two or more classes after entries close.
- b) Two year old female class the female must have her own natural year's calf at foot and the pair is to be shown and judged as a unit. The calf does not accumulate MOE show points for itself.
- c) Cow/calf class the female must have her own natural current year's calf at foot and the pair is to be shown and judged as a unit. The calf does not accumulate MOE show points for itself.
- d) Get of sire class This class must be offered. This is a group of three animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, with at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. All animals must have been shown previously in a single class, limited to one entry per exhibitor.
- e) Current year calf class a ribbon or prize money class, which must be provided at all shows held between August 1 and December 31. The calf is eligible to show in the Grand and Reserve Grand Champion Class. A calf from the two year old female calf class and the cow/calf class may be shown individually in Get of Sire and Breeder's herd classes at MOE chows. If the show is under seventy-five head of cattle the show committee may also allow calves from the two year old class to be shown individually in the current year calf class. If the show is over seventy-five (75) head, a heifer calf can be entered two ways (calf class and pair class) but only shown one way. Depending on the show order, decided by the MOE show committee, heifer calves that win the honor of Grand or Reserve Grand heifer calf champion may not be shown as a pair; or heifer calves on a Grand or Reserve Grand champion cow may not be shown individually in the heifer calf class. A bull calf can be shown both ways.
- f) Bull classes classes should be offered for current year bull calves, yearling bulls and mature 2 year old bulls. A show committee may also offer classes for bulls over 2 years of age, but no MOE show points will be awarded towards a Silver Medal Award.
- g) Registrations: All animals shown, including calves, must have a photocopy of current registration accompany entries. All animals' tattoos must be checked to be sure that they correspond to the animal's Registration Certificate and Show Catalogue. All irregularities are to be reported to the Registrant of the Canadian Hereford Association. Unregistered animals cannot be accepted in the MOE Show. If an animal does not have both a tattoo and registration number at processing, the breeder has the option to remove the animal from the show or a \$100 penalty will be applied, payable to the CHA, and the animal must be tattooed, registered and the penalty paid prior to showing.

CLASS#

- 400. Junior Female Calf born on or after March. 1, 2024. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 401. Champion Junior Heifer Calf
- 402. Reserve Champion Junior Heifer Calf
- 403. Senior Female Calf- born between January 1, 2024 and February 28, 2024. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 404. Champion Senior Heifer Calf
- 405. Reserve Champion Senior Heifer Calf
- 406. Female-heifer born January 1, 2023 December 31, 2023
- 407. Champion Junior Female
- 408. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 409. Female born after January 1, 2022 with her own 2024 natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. The calf is eligible to show as a single animal in the Breeder's Herd & the Get of Sire.
- 410. Champion Two Year Old Female
- 411. Reserve Champion Two Year Old Female
- 412. Female- born prior to January 1, 2022 with her own 2024 natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. The calf is eligible to show as a single animal in the Breeder's Herd & the Get of Sire.
- 413. Champion Senior Female
- 414. Reserve Champion Senior Female
- 415. Grand Champion Female
- 416. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 417. Junior Bull Calf- born on or after March 1, 2024. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 418. Champion Junior Bull Calf
- 419. Reserve Champion Junior Bull Calf
- 420. Senior Bull Calf- born between January 1, 2024, and February 28, 2024. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.

- 421. Champion Senior Bull Calf
- 422. Reserve Champion Senior Bull Calf
- 423. Bull-yearling- born Jan 1- Dec 31, 2023, Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 424. Champion Junior Bull
- 425. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 426. Bull born Jan 1, 2022 Dec 31, 2022
- 427. Champion Senior Bull
- 428. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 429. Grand Champion Bull
- 430. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 431. Progeny of Dam a group of 2 animals from the same Dam. At least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must have been shown in previous classes. No entry fee Ribbons only Entry must be made
- 432. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals bred by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one exhibit per exhibitor. Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T.
- 433. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor, animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one exhibit per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Entry Must Be Made

Premier Breeder

Premier Exhibitor

HEREFORD JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024, 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Manitoba Junior Hereford Association, open to junior members 7- 21 years of age, of the Canadian Hereford Association.
- Junior exhibitors must be Canadian Junior Hereford Association members that have paid their Activity Fee for the year. Entries will only be accepted by the entry deadline.
- Registration papers must be available upon request.

CLASS#

- 434. Heifer born after January 1, 2024
- 435. Junior Show Champion Calf
- 436. Junior Show Reserve Champion Calf
- 437. Heifer born between Jan 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023
- 438. Junior Show Champion Yearling Heifer
- 439. Junior Show Reserve Champion Yearling Heifer

SHOWMANSHIP (See page 1)

MARK OF EXCELLENCE PROGRAM

- Awards listed below are subject to following eligibility requirements:
- All Mark of Excellence awards are available solely to animals owned in Canada and registered in the Canadian Hereford Herd Book.
- All points used to achieve an award must have been acquired at recognized Mark of Excellence Shows.
- All points are calculated using the Show Points table.
- An award may be issued once only to eligible animals.

- All awards issued are subject to adherence to the show regulations
- Final acceptance of all nominations is subject to the approval of the Canadian Hereford Association.
- Awarded to individual animals for outstanding achievement in the show ring.
- The animal must accumulate a minimum of 30 points in addition to meeting the requirements listed above.
- Awarded in recognition of outstanding achievement as the dam of progeny which have excelled in the show ring.
- The dam's progeny are required to earn a total of 35 points. One individual may contribute up to a maximum of 20 points. Progeny conceived by embryo transplant are ineligible to accumulate points for their dam.
- Awarded for recognition of outstanding achievement as the sire progeny which have excelled in the show ring. The sire nominated must have been the sire of a GRAND or RESERVE GRAND CHAMPION at a minimum of one Mark of Excellence Show.

Registered Herefords not owned in Canada but shown in Canada can accumulate points towards an award for their sire or dam.

LIMOUSIN SHOW

Open Show: Thursday, October 24, 2024, TBA *will be ran alternate to the Percentage Classes

Location: Westoba Ag Centre – North Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules:

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- Pink CCIA Limousin tags must be used to gain points.
- All cattle must have current CLA Registration papers and current tattoos on all animals.
- ALL 2003 BORN CALVES MUST HAVE TAGS.

Manitoba Ag Ex is an All Canadian Points Show

Qualifications:

- All show cattle must qualify as a Canadian purebred, or full blood as considered by the Canadian Limousin Association (a sire or dam may not have to be 90% as long as progeny qualify);
- Only points and approved and reported All Canadian Limousin Point Shows will count toward year end awards; and
- All points will be calculated using the All Canadian table calendar year calves are eligible to accumulate points except when show along their mother's side (the points will be given to the cow).
- Registration papers must be provided.
- 500. Heifer Calf born on or after Jan.1, 2024 minimum of six months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 501. Champion Heifer Calf
- 502. Reserve Champion Heifer Calf
- 503. Heifer Yearling born Jan 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023 Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 504. Champion Junior Heifer
- 505. Reserve Champion Junior Heifer
- 506. Female born Jan. 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024 natural, purebred,

- tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 507. Female born prior to Jan. 1, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.
- 508. Senior Champion Heifer
- 509. Reserve Senior Champion Heifer
- 510. Grand Champion Female
- 511. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 512. Bull -Calf born on or after Jan. 1, 2024 min of six months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for show if numbers warrant.
- 513. Champion Bull Calf
- 514. Reserve Champion Bull Calf
- 515. Bull -born Jan 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023 Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 516. Champion Junior Bull
- 517. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 518. Bull born Jan. 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 519. Champion Senior Bull
- 520. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 521. Grand Champion Bull
- 522. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 523. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals bred by the exhibitor, both sexes represented. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. **Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T**.
- 524. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No entry fee but entry must be made ribbons only.

PERCENTAGE/LIM FLEX SHOW

Open Show: Thursday, October 24, 2024, TBA *will be ran alternate to the Purebred Classes

Location: Westoba Ag Centre – North Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Lim Flex does not qualify for points.

Rules:

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- Pink CCIA Limousin tags must be used to gain points.
- All cattle must have current CLA Registration papers and current tattoos on all animals.
- ALL 2003 BORN CALVES MUST HAVE TAGS.

Lim Flex Cattle -

- Lim Flex cattle with 36.5% to 89%.
- All cattle must have current CLA Registration papers and current tattoos on all animals.
- Lim Flex Cattle cannot compete in the Supreme Breed Extravaganza.

CLASS#

- 533. Female -Calf born on or after Jan. 1, 2024 min of six months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for show if numbers warrant.
- 534. Champion Heifer Calf
- 535. Reserve Champion Heifer Calf
- 536. Female-Heifer -born Jan 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023 Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 537. Junior Champion Female
- 538. Reserve Junior Champion Female
- 539. Female born Jan. 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024 natural tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 540. Female born prior to Jan. 1, 2022 with her own 2024, natural tattooed calf at foot. Female

and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.

- 541. Senior Champion Female
- 542. Reserve Senior Champion Female
- 543. Grand Champion Female
- 544. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 545. Bull Calf born on or after Jan.1, 2024 minimum of six months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 546. Champion Bull Calf
- 547. Reserve Champion Bull Calf
- 548. Bull -Yearling born Jan 1, 2023 Dec 31, 2023 Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 549. Junior Champion Bull
- 550. Reserve Junior Champion Bull
- 551. Bull born Jan. 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 552. Senior Champion Bull
- 553. Reserve Senior Champion Bull
- 554. Grand Champion Bull
- 555. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 556. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals bred by the exhibitor, both sexes represented. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. Entry Fee: \$21.65 plus G.S.T.
- 557. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No entry fee but entry must be made ribbons only.

LIMOUSIN JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024, 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Heifer show open to animals from Canada.
- Entries limited to one entry per class.
- Animals must be registered in the junior's name by two weeks prior to show or have been bred and raised by the farm of the junior.
- Animals must be 3/4 to purebred.
- Entries can be shown in the open class.
- Entrants must not have reached their 21st birthday by December 31, of the current year, and no younger than 7 years. Age of child must be made at the time of entry. Junior memberships must be paid in full.
- Registration papers must be provided.

CLASS#

- 525. Heifers born after January 1, 2024
- 526. Junior Show Champion Calf
- 527. Junior Show Reserve Champion Calf
- 528. Heifers born between January 1, 2023 December 31, 2023
- 529. Junior Show Champion Yearling Heifer
- 530. Junior Show Reserve Champion Yearling Heifer
- 531. Junior Show Grand Champion Heifer
- 532. Junior Show Reserve Grand Champion Heifer

SHOWMANSHIP

See page 1

Please note: Photocopies of registration papers of such animals over one year of age must accompany animals to the show.

SHORTHORN SHOW

Open Show: Thursday, October 24, 2024, 9:00 AM **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre - North Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only
- Exhibitors **WILL BE** allowed to use glue for the show.
- Show coats are mandatory for all classes with the exception being "group of 4 and Get". Jackets will be available for purchase and Saskatchewan show coats will also be accepted.

Class

- 600. Female calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 601. Champion Female Calf
- 602. Reserve Champion Female Calf
- 603. Female heifer born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 604. Female heifer born January 1, 2023 March 31, 2023
- 605. Champion Junior Female
- 606. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 607. Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit and the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 608. Female born prior to January 1, 2022 with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.
- 609. Champion Senior Female
- 610. Reserve Champion Senior Female
- 611. Grand Champion Female

- 612. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 613. Bull calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 614. Champion Bull Calf
- 615. Reserve Champion Bull Calf
- 616. Bull yearling born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 617. Bull yearling born January 1, 2023 March 31, 2023
- 618. Champion Junior Bull
- 619. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 620. Bull born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 621. Champion Senior Bull
- 622. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 623. Grand Champion Bull
- 624. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 625. Progeny of Dam a group of 2 animals from the same Dam. At least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must have been shown in previous classes. No entry fee Ribbons only Entry must be made
- 626. Pair Of Bulls open to bulls exhibited in single classes. Bred but not necessarily owned by the exhibitor. No entry fee ribbons only but entry must be made.
- 627. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals, breed by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. **Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T**.
- 628. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Ribbons Only But Entry Must Be Made.

Premier Breeder

Premier Exhibitor

- 629. Shorthorn Plus: Heifer Calf Class Heifers must be 50% or higher Shorthorn blood concentration and be born in the current calendar year (2024)
- 630. Shorthorn plus bred heifer
- 631. Shorthorn plus bull calf

SHORTHORN JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Junior Heifers are eligible for the open show but must follow open rules and entries.
- Exhibitors must be paid up members (junior or annual).
- Heifer shows open to animals from Canada
- Entrants limited to one entry per class.
- Age of child must be made at time of entry.
- The show is open to boys and girls between the ages of 7 and 21 years of age and the cattle can be owned by either the junior, the Junior's parents or by the family farm.

CLASS#

- 632. Heifers born after January 1, 2024
- 633. Heifers born between Jan 1 Dec 31, 2023

SHOWMANSHIP

See page 1

Please note: Photocopies of registration papers of such animals over one year of age must accompany animals to the show.

SIMMENTAL SHOW

Show: Friday, October 26, 2024 9:00 AM

Location: Westoba Ag Centre – South Show Ring

Judge: Dave Durie Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

- ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL NO EXCEPTIONS
- All animals must be tattooed and registered a week before AG EX starts
- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- No paint, shoe polish or coloured foam will be allowed at the show.
- Classes 728-752 your animal must be at least 50% Simmental

Class

- 700. Female Calf born on or after January 1, 2024, minimum of six months of age on day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant. Limit of 4 entries per exhibitor in class 700.
- 701. Champion Heifer Calf
- 702. Reserve Champion Heifer Calf
- 703. Female born April 1 December 31, 2023
- 704. Female born January 1 March 31, 2023
- 705. Champion Junior Female
- 706. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 707. Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024 natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in the Breeder's Herd, Get of Sire and the Open Calf Classes.
- 708. Female born prior to January 1, 2022 with her own 2024 natural, tattooed, calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in the Breeder's Herd, Get of Sire and the Open Calf Class.
- 709. Champion Senior Female
- 710. Reserve Champion Senior Female

- 711. Grand Champion Female
- 712. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 713. Bull Calf born on or after January 1, 2024, minimum of six months of age on day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant. Limit of 4 entries per exhibitor in class 713.
- 714. Champion Bull Calf
- 715. Reserve Champion Bull Calf
- 716. Bull born April 1 December 31, 2023
- 717. Bull born January 1 March 31, 2023
- 718. Champion Junior Bull
- 719. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 720. Bull born January 1 December 31, 2022
- 721. Champion Senior Bull
- 722. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 723. Grand Champion Bull
- 724. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 725. Progeny of Dam a group of 2 animals from the same Dam. At least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must have been shown in previous class. No entry fee Ribbons only Entry must be made
- 726. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals bred by the exhibitor, both sexes represented. Each animal in the group must have been exhibited in one of the previous classes. The exhibitor must own at least one animal. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. **Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T**.
- 727. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No entry fee but entry must be made ribbons only

Premier Breeder

Premier Exhibitor

PERCENTAGE SIMMENTAL

Animals in the following classes must be at least 50% Simmental All animals must be tattooed and registered a week before AG EX starts

- 728. Percentage Female calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 729. Champion Percentage Female Calf
- 730. Reserve Champion Percentage Female Calf
- 731. Percentage Female heifer born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 732. Percentage Female heifer born January 1, 2022 March 31, 2023
- 733. Champion Junior Percentage Female
- 734. Reserve Champion Junior Percentage Female
- 735. Percentage Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022 with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit and the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 736. Percentage Female born prior to January 1, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.
- 737. Champion Senior Percentage Female
- 738. Reserve Champion Senior Percentage Female
- 739. Grand Champion Percentage Female
- 740. Reserve Grand Champion Percentage Female
- 741. Percentage Bull calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 742. Champion Percentage Bull Calf
- 743. Reserve Champion Balancer or Percentage Bull Calf
- 744. Percentage Bull yearling born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 745. Percentage Bull yearling born January 1, 2023 March 31, 2023
- 746. Champion Junior Percentage Bull
- 747. Reserve Champion Junior Percentage Bull
- 748. Percentage Bull born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 749. Champion Senior Percentage Bull
- 750. Reserve Champion Senior Percentage Bull
- 751. Grand Champion Percentage Bull
- 752. Reserve Grand Champion Percentage Bull

SIMMENTAL JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: Dave Durie Entry Fee: \$5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- All animals must be tattooed and registered a week before AG EX starts
- Heifers show open to animals from Canada.
- Entrants limited to one entry per class.
- Animals must be purebred.
- Animals must be registered in the junior's name by the closing date of entry or have been bred and
 raised by the family or farm of the junior. This means that the heifer's paper must carry the families or
 herd prefix on the name.
- Entries may be shown in the open show but entrants must follow open show rules and pay regular entry fee and one stall fee.
- Entrants must be members of the Canadian Simmental Association and have not reached their 25th birthday as of December 31of the current year.

CLASS#

- 753. Heifer calf born after January 1, 2024
- 754. Junior Show Champion Heifer Calf
- 755. Junior Show Reserve Champion Heifer Calf
- 756. Yearling Heifer born between Jan 1 Dec 31, 2023
- 757. Junior Show Champion Yearling Heifer
- 758. Junior Reserve Show Champion Yearling Heifer
- 759. Junior Show Grand Champion

SHOWMANSHIP

See page 1

SPECKLE PARK SHOW

Open Show: Thursday, October 22, 2024 1:00 PM **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre – North Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- No straw bedding allowed for 2024. Shavings only.
- All entries are subject to the General Rules & Regulations of The Manitoba Ag Ex. The responsibilities of the breed association in these matters have been delegated to the Speckle Park Barn Boss, who is also an official of The Manitoba Ag Ex.
- All of Speckle Park cattle in this show are required to be current paid up members of The Canadian Speckle Park Association for the year in which the show occurs. In the case of co-owned entries, at least one of the co-owners must be a member of The Canadian Speckle Park Association.
- Females being shown in the yearling heifer classes that were born prior to May 1 of the previous year are required to have certification of pregnancy prepared by a licensed veterinarian within 30 days prior to the show date. Certificate must be presented at the time of processing or animal will be disqualified from competition and removed from the show bar.
- Current year heifer and bull calves from cow/calf units may be shown separate from their dams in their respective classes for calendar year calves. However, if a cow/calf unit includes a heifer calf and the pair places Senior Champion or Reserve Senior Champion, the calf cannot be show in the class for calendar year calves and must be shown with the dam in the Grand Champion class.
- Classes will be split if the entries if numbers warrant. The classes will be split equally.
- All Speckle Park entered in this show must be completely registered with the Canadian Speckle Park Association before the show as purebred, appendix, or a minimum of 93.8% or higher. Solid black animals which meet these requirements are eligible to be entered.
- Any animal with colour enhancing products (black or white) applied to it in a Canadian Speckle Park Association sponsored show will be disqualified from the show.
- Exhibitors must wear a show harness clearly displaying their show number, both front and back, while showing. Exhibitors wearing show numbers on their hip or elsewhere will be denied entry into the show ring.

Class

- 800. Female calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 801. Champion Female Calf
- 802. Reserve Champion Female Calf
- 803. Female heifer born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023

- 804. Female heifer born January 1, 2023 March 31, 2023
- 805. Champion Junior Female
- 806. Reserve Champion Junior Female
- 807. Female born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit and the calf is eligible to be shown as a single animal in all other classes.
- 808. Female born prior to January 1, 2022, with her own 2024, natural, purebred, tattooed calf at foot. Female and calf shall be shown as a unit except that the calf is eligible to show as a single animal in all other classes.
- 809. Champion Senior Female
- 810. Reserve Champion Senior Female
- 811. Grand Champion Female
- 812. Reserve Grand Champion Female
- 813. Bull calf born on or after January 1, 2024. Minimum of three months of age on the day of judging. Class will be split for showing if numbers warrant.
- 814. Champion Bull Calf
- 815. Reserve Champion Bull Calf
- 816. Bull yearling born April 1, 2023 Dec. 31, 2023
- 817. Bull yearling born January 1, 2023 March 31, 2023
- 818. Champion Junior Bull
- 819. Reserve Champion Junior Bull
- 820. Bull born January 1, 2022 December 31, 2022
- 821. Champion Senior Bull
- 822. Reserve Champion Senior Bull
- 823. Grand Champion Bull
- 824. Reserve Grand Champion Bull
- 825. Pair Of Bulls open to bulls exhibited in single classes. Bred but not necessarily owned by the exhibitor. No entry fee ribbons only but entry must be made.
- 826. Breeder's Herd a group of 4 animals, breed by the exhibitor, both sexes represented, must be exhibited in previous classes. At least one animal must be owned by the exhibitor. Limited to one entry per exhibitor Entry Fee \$21.65 plus G.S.T.
- 827. Get Of Sire a group of 3 animals from the same sire, both sexes represented, at least one animal owned by the exhibitor. Animals must be shown in previous classes. Limited to one entry per exhibitor. No Entry Fee Ribbons Only But Entry Must Be Made.
- 828. Progeny of Dam- a group of 2 animals from the same Dam. At least they be animal owners by the exhibitor. Animals must have been shown in previous class. No entry fee-Ribbons only- Entry must be made.

Premier Breeder Premier Exhibitor

SPECKLE PARK JUNIOR SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024 9:00 am **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA Entry Fee: 5.00

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Junior Heifers are eligible for the open show but must follow open rules and entries.
- Exhibitors must be paid up members (junior or annual).
- Heifer shows open to animals from Canada
- Entrants limited to one entry per class.
- The show is open to boys and girls between the ages of 7 and 21 years of age and the cattle can be owned by either the junior, the junior's parents, by the family farm or the juniors 4-H project.
- Cattle can be registered or speckle influence with documentation of sire or dam's speckle park pedigree.

CLASS#

- 828. Heifers born after January 1, 2024
- 829. Junior Show Champion Heifer Calf
- 830. Junior Show Reserve Champion Heifer Calf
- 831. Heifers born between Jan 1 Dec 31, 2023
- 832. Junior Show Champion Yearling Heifer
- 833. Junior Show Reserve Champion Yearling Heifer

SHOWMANSHIP See page 1

Please note: Photocopies of registration papers of such animals over one year of age must accompany animals to the show.

PROSPECT STEER AND HEIFER SHOW

Show: Saturday, October 26, 2024 2:00 PM **Location:** Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Judge: TBA

Entry Fee: \$26.80

Stall Fee: \$82.50 *includes initial bedding

Tie Out Fee: \$25.70 per head

Environmental Fee: \$10.50 per head *all fees subject to change and do not include G.S.T

Please Note If you intend to only come for the Prospect Steer and Heifer Show and no other show, you will have to be in the Barn no later than 8:00 AM Friday, October 25,2024 in order to be weighed. The entry fee will be \$83.68 This will include your stall fee for the one night, Entry fee, Environmental fee and Tie out.

CLASS 1700 - PROSPECT STEER SHOW

CLASS-1701 - PROSPECT HEIFER SHOW

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Open to steers and heifers born in 2024.
- Calves must show on halter. Clipping allowed and all calves must be halter-broken.
- Calves must be properly de-horned and castrated.
- First 30 entries received (30 steers and 30 heifers) will be accepted.
- Steers and heifers will be weighed at a time designated by the committee.
- Calves to be in place by Friday, Oct 25, 2024 at 8:00 AM
- Parentage must be supplied on the entry form.
- Sales by private treaty only.

LITTLE LADY CLASSIC

Heifer Calf All-Breed Jackpot Show

Show: Wednesday, October 23, 2024 @ 1:00 PM.

Location: Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Entry Fee: \$56.65

Rules

ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Open to all calendar year heifers entered in the open show.
- Entry Fee: \$56.65 per head
- <u>Deadline for entries is Tuesday, October 1, 2024, at 5:00 PM</u>. Late entries will be double the entry fees. (\$113.30)

Champion: \$1000.00

Reserve Champion: \$500.00

*Jackpot may vary depending on entries

The top two in each breed will receive their entry fee back, Max refund is \$56.65

JACKPOT BULL SHOW

Bull Calf All-Breed Jackpot Show

Show: Wednesday, October 23, 2024 @ 3:00 pm

Location: Westoba Ag Centre Show Ring

Entry Fee: \$56.65

Rules

• ALL CATTLE MUST HAVE CCIA TAGS ON ARRIVAL – NO EXCEPTIONS

- Open to all calendar year bull calves entered in the open show.
- Entry Fee: \$56.65 per head
- <u>Deadline for entries is Tuesday, October 1st, 2024, at 5:00 PM</u>. Late entries will be double the entry fees. (\$113.30)

Champion: \$1000.00

Reserve Champion: \$500.00
*Jackpot may vary depending on entries

The top two in each breed will receive their entry fee back. Max refund is \$56.65

^{*}Ag EX reserves the right to mix breeds dependent on number of entries

^{*}Ag Ex reserves the right to mix breeds dependent on number of entries

SUPREME BREED EXTRAVAGANZA

Show: Friday, October 25, 2024, 6:00 PM

Location: Westoba Ag Centre of Excellence Show Ring

Each Breed Grand Champion male and female will receive a vest to be worn at the Supreme Breed Extravaganza.

The Supreme Champion will receive \$500.00. All other participating exhibitors will receive \$100.00.

OFFICIAL PHOTOGRAPHER

Show Champions will be the Official Photographer for the 2023 Manitoba Ag Ex. Their website is http://www.showchampions.com. Photos will be available to view and purchase during the show.

LIVE INTERNET SHOW BROADCAST

Live Auctions TV will be broadcasting the 2024 Manitoba AG Ex cattle shows live on their website. There is no charge to log in to view the shows online. Their website is https://liveauctions.tv and our website www.provincialexhibition.com

ACCOMODATION QUESTIONS?

For inquires on where to book accommodations, please feel free to reach out to Brandon Tourism www.brandontourism.com